A recent piece in the Southern Reporter described the proposals for closing a number of courts in the Borders, including Peebles and Duns. These comments arise from that report.

1. When assuming that it will take 1hr 5 mins to drive from Eyemouth to Duns, are you making assumptions about the time of year, the road conditions and the age of the driver? To get to Selkirk from here in time for court in the midst of winter means driving over roads that have not been salted or a bus journey of some considerable period. So, please, when factoring in distance to court, please also include an estimate of journey time in the midst of winter.

2. By putting courts beyond the reasonable convenient reach of many, older citizens, you are in danger of excluding them of partaking in justice, and in observing the management of the court. The latter, as part of the executive, needs to be transparent and susceptible to scrutiny by ordinary people, to ensure that its powers are neither over- nor under-used. 

3. I am a potential juror at Selkirk. But because of the hazards of journeying there in the winter, I will not travel to do my duty there if to do so would be contrary to the best interests of my ill wife, unless you were to provide transport or home-care services. Many others share my view.

In summary, when planning future court locations, please take into considerations the special features of the Borders. Remember that Peeblesshire has the highest average elevation of any county in Britain, and thus some of the worst winter weather. Remember, too, that roads maintenance budgets are continually being cut by Scottish Borders Council, so that not all roads are scheduled for salting. 
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